STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION (SCA)

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD

June 13, 2012

I.  Attendance.  The regularly scheduled monthly meeting of the SCA Board of Directors convened at 4:00 p.m., June 13, 2012 at the StoneBridge Club House Member's Room.  The following Directors, officers were present: 


a.  Randy Hall, President


b.  Kay Cason, Vice President


c.  Matt Sawrie, Secretary-Treasurer


d.  Clay Crenshaw, Director


e.  Jamie Howell, Director


f.  Art Schuldt, Architectural Review Authority

The following Directors/officers were not present:


a.  G.B. Cazes, Director


b.  John Thomas, General Manager

II.  Recurring Reports


a.  S&T Reports.  John Thomas, General Manager, was unable to attend but submitted a written monthly activity report.



(1).  Pool Operations - Season Opening Lessons Learned.  The opening went smoothly and Jason stated that the summer hires are exceptional and the reason the operation of the pool and concession stand are going well.



(2).  Employee Handbook.  The Board reviewed the employee handbook template provided by G. B. and determined that it will be easier to obtain a less detailed template to use as a model than  to try to adapt the more expansive template.  Kay will try to obtain examples of handbooks used by similar organizations and Randy will adapt them for use at StoneBridge S & T. 



            (3).  Publicity Pamphlet.  The publication of a professionally designed tri-fold pamphlet outlining the StoneBridge golf, swimming/tennis, and fitness programs and describing membership options/costs is at the printer and a proof is expected any day.  The SCA will pay the printing costs and will be reimbursed for one half of the expense by Touchstone Golf, Inc.  Residents will be given pamphlets to distribute to friends who they feel might be interested in membership or who are interested in learning more about what is offered residents and non-resident members at StoneBridge.



(4).  Non-Resident Member List.  Jason provided the Board a list of the names of known non-resident members.  Kay will expand the list to include contact information (address, e-mail address, phone numbers, etc.).  This list will be used along with the list of residents Kay recently updated to define who is eligible to use the S & T facilities and to charge purchases at the concession stand.  



(4).  Adult-only Unsupervised Morning Swimming (AUMS).  Jamie presented a compilation of comments and concerns voiced by Directors and led a discussion of the proposal to permit AUMS at  the StoneBridge pool.  The Board reviewed liability concerns and discussed means and methods that can be implemented to make AUMS as safe as possible for participants.  The Board voted to approve morning swimming by adult residents who are willing to agree to and observe a number of criteria designed to limit liability to the SCA and its Directors and to establish a formally structured program.  Jamie and Jason will work with the SCA's legal adviser to publish a "hold-harmless" agreement and a set of rules and regulations that will govern the AUMS program.  Jamie will attempt to pull everything together and present it to the Board via e-mail so that it can be discussed, voted on, and possibly implemented before the next regularly scheduled meeting in July.



(5). Pool Shelters.  The Board approved the proposal to remove the existing pavilion frames on the northeast end of the pool which are no longer used to provide shelter/shade and to replace them with a sturdier, more permanent type of shelter prior to the 2013 pool opening.  Matt will explore sources for purchasing shelters similar to those used by similar S & T operations in the area and report back to the Board on availability, installation options, cost, etc.



(6).  Fourth of July Event.  The Board agreed to sponsor a pay-as-you-go event to be held at the S & T facility on Wednesday, July 4, 2012 in conjunction with the nation's independence day celebration.  Jamie agreed to work with staff to arrange catering for the event and line-up blow-up toys, tables/chairs, etc.  A flyer will be distributed by the gate guard prior to the event to notify residents who can not be reached by e-mail "blast" or word-of-mouth.  Cost of the event is estimated to be $1000.00 to $1250.00.   



(7).  Non-Resident Membership Fee.  Clay volunteered to research the current fee charged to non-resident members and to define what that fee covers in terms of access to facilities and programs.  There was some confusion on whether the fee is currently $900.00 or $750.00 and there is a question about whether non-resident members are authorized to use the fitness facility. (Note:  Clay's subsequent research revealed that the correct fee is $750.00 and non-resident members are authorized use of the fitness facility.)



(8).  Fan Replacement.  The Board agreed that the existing fans located on the veranda of the S & T facility should be replaced and those in the covered walkway should be removed when they are no longer serviceable.  Jamie will research and obtain replacement fans and will work with Roger to have them installed.  


b.  Covenant Violation Report.  Kay detailed the covenant violations she has addressed since the May meeting and the described the results of her efforts.  Jamie recommended that, in the future, covenant violation letters contain a paragraph outlining the process of levying fines on non-compliant residents.  Randy will amend the form letters used to notify residents of violations to include language about fines and follow-up actions the Board will use when covenant violators fail to implement corrective actions required by the SCA.



(1).  Common Area Rules.  Randy asked the Directors to begin thinking about establishing and publishing rules and regulations governing the use of StoneBridge common areas.  Article VII of the By-Laws directs the Board to establish a formal structure governing use of the StoneBridge common areas and to notify every resident of the rules/regulations approved by the Board.  Randy will poll the Directors via e-mail and will compile their inputs for discussion during forthcoming regularly scheduled meetings and will produce a draft rules/regulations document NLT the November meeting.


c.  Architectural Review Authority Report.  Art submitted a verbal report to the Directors on his activities since the May meeting and detailed his efforts to insure that all residential construction complies with neighborhood architectural standards.  Art directed the refund of up-front builder's deposits and fees to a lot owner who has decided not to build and to sell his lot.  Art volunteered to research the need to have two exits with "panic bar" openers on the doors to the fitness center. (Note:  Art's research revealed that the fitness center is not required to have "panic bar" door openers and the two existing exits are adequate to comply with state/city codes.)  The Board moved into executive session to discuss disposition of the Architectural Review fee.


d.  Grounds Maintenance Report.  Matt requested that the fountain in the Waterbury pond be replaced with one of the type recently placed on the Deer Chase Pointe pond.  The Board agreed that the existing fountain is incapable of providing the aeration needed to keep the pond free of algae.  Randy will order and install the new fountain as soon as the algae choking the pond can be reduced to the degree necessary to permit proper operation of the new fountain.  


e.  Pond and Irrigation Report.  Randy submitted a written pond maintenance report describing ongoing spraying activities and describing the present status of each of the water features maintained by the SCA.  It was noted that the Deer Chase Pointe/Hunter's Run pond fountain has been replaced and the new fountain is functioning well.  Cost of the replacement fountain was $519.00 and it was installed by Mr. Naranjo.


f.  Financial Report.  Matt presented updated financial reports and briefed the Board on the current financial standing of the Association.  Matt noted that payoff to StoneBridge Development, LLC and the restructuring of the S & T note was completed on May 22nd.  Matt recommended that the Board give consideration to the Director who will replace him when he rotates off the Board next April.  Randy requested that Jamie confer with Matt to determine if she would be interested in taking the Secretary-Treasurer job.  Jamie agreed and will follow-up.

III.  Goals and Project Prioritization for 2012 - 13 Board of Directors


a.  Randy reviewed the list of legacy goals/projects and requested that Directors submit additional goals and projects that they would like the Board to adopt for the 2013-14 session.  Directors will submit inputs for discussion/implementation at the July meeting

IV.  Miscellaneous Items


a.  The Board agreed to counter the Water Works, Inc. request for payment of unsubstantiated 2010/11 invoices with a bill for damages to the StoneBridge infrastructure caused by negligent performance and/or non-performance of services by WWI personnel.  Randy will determine the correct amount to be billed and submit an invoice to WWI for payment.


b. Plans for a "block party" were placed on hold and will be revisited prior to October-November.


c.  Kay advised the Board that she is continuing to gather information for the resident list and solicited inputs from Directors who may have information on residents.  Kay stated that her policy is to send all SCA business-related emails to every Director so that everyone will be informed of her activities.  The Board agreed that this is a desirable way of communicating SCA business to everyone concerned.

V.  Adjournment.  Due to the lateness of the hour, the remainder of the agenda items were tabled until the July meeting, tentatively scheduled for July 10, and the meeting was adjourned at 5:35 p.m. with thanks to those attending.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Randall S. Hall

President, 2012-13

